Minutes
Multi Schools Council Meeting Uttlesford
17TH May 2023

In attendance 
Elsenham Primary School
Henham and Ugley Primary School
Great Easton Primary School
Apologies
Birchanger Primary School
Saffron Walden County High School
Minutes
Starting off the meeting at Elsenham Primary School, whom were a fantastic host! 
We watched the video about deaf awareness following the feedback from the last terms MSC Meeting. They all found it useful and insightful because it helped them to learn more about the deaf community as well as raising awareness.
Following that, we asked about behaviours in general, what they thought worked well and didn’t work well; they had lots of discussion about this. They spoke that their schools do not have detentions and they don’t agree with detentions, although if they do not complete any work, they tend to stay behind at break/ lunchtime (not too long though). They have golden time in their school, and if they do something that is not appropriate, they will lose it and they do not get embarrassed about it because they know they have done something wrong. They have a reflection sheet which they must talk or write with a teacher to reflect on what they have done, although they have said that sometimes it does not work well. They have areas in their school such as rainbow or a cave room which they can go in there to regulate their emotions. If they have done a fantastic job, they get a hot chocolate with a teacher! They also get movement breaks which as well they all agree that it is so important to have.
Then it was biscuits time!
Next on the agenda, we discussed about global warming and what the adults and communities could be doing better with that. Really good discussions to be had about this, clearly very passionate as well!
· Save electricity by turning off the lights or to use solar panels in schools.
· To set up an eco-school council (some already have that in place)
· Setting up gardening club to support the eco system
· Planting trees
· Wind/ waterpower
· Cars are polluting airs so we should either walk or cycle
We also spoke about electric cars, and some has said we need to be careful with electric cars because if the battery is flat, they may not dispose of it properly and it will end up in the ocean.
Lastly on the agenda, I asked what they would like to see on the agenda in either next term or in the new academic year and they came up with some brilliant ideas! Id like to mention that it was fantastic to have a group of young people sitting together to discuss about their learning differences (ADHD, Autism, etc) and how there are other famous people who has it as well meaning there shouldn’t be any barriers!
They’d like to cover:
· Invisible disabilities (speech impairment, different types of blindness, dysplasia and more!)
· EDS (Ehlers-Danlos Syndrome)
Uttlesford, what a fantastic meeting! It was so difficult to pick one star of the meeting because everyone has done so well, but for this occasion, I have given Aidan from Henham and Ugley School a star of the meeting because every time he answered a question, he spoke brilliantly.
Next academic year we are moving to meetings every half term on request of our young people and in Uttlesford, the list is broken down below. If you would like to host any meetings throughout the 2023/2024 academic year, then let us know ASAP:
9th October 2023
12th December 2023
13th February 2024
25th March 2024
23rd May 2024
9th July 2024

